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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2016
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Happy Easter!  I hope you had a wonderful holiday and the students are ready to come back and work hard for our last term.

Mrs. Steeves, a valued EA who worked in the JK program for many years has submitted her resignation.  She was on leave this year to take on a new challenge and has decided not to return to CTK.  She will be sadly missed and we wish her well in her new endeavor.

As has already been announced, I too, have decided that this will be my last year at Christ the King School.  Having worked here for the last 20 years and a total of 26 years in Catholic Education, I have decided this will be my last.  With Mr. Enns retiring this January, with his upcoming hip surgery this fall and the birth of my second granddaughter on February 29, I want to spend more time with my family.  I have thoroughly enjoyed all my years at CTK, for me it has been a life long journey.

There have been many changes since the 1960’s when I was a student here.  Back then the staff was mostly made up 
of Sisters of the Holy Name.  I went to grade 4 in the upstairs of this building which was one big room.  That room served as the grade 4 classroom, the gymnasium, the lunchroom and on Sundays it was prepared for Mass.  Not many people get to teach for 16 years in the same room they had First Communion.  It was a reminder everyday of why I was here.  In 1965 the new Church was built and gym classes and music classes were moved to the Lennox Hall and the playground moved to the east side of the building.  Gradually 4 classrooms replaced the big open area, in the 1980’s the gymnasium and extra classrooms were built and more recently the change rooms were finally added.  This school will continue to grow and change and I wish you all the best.
I see many grandparents here every day picking up grandchildren, reading with students, volunteering for hot dog days, school teams and basically whatever we ask them for.  I am anxious to get on with that part of my life.

I will not miss the stress of work, but I will miss you all every day, especially in September when everybody is going back to school.  My alarm clock will not go off on September 6, but I am sure I will be awake.

Thank you all for all my years here.

God bless you,

Mrs. S. Enns

Principal
MILK SPIRIT WEEK 2016

Milk Spirit Week will take place April 11, 12, 13, 14.  It is a celebration of milk and school spirit for all grades to participate in.  The Dairy Farmers of Manitoba provide us with prizes and rewards to help celebrate.  All students who buy milk and use their milk tickets will be entered in the daily draws.  There will also be contests and activities for all students.  Help us celebrate the importance of milk by supporting our school milk program and participating in Milk Spirit Week. 
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CANDY SALE

The grade 6 class will be selling candy bags as a camp fundraiser.  Bags will be sold at recesses on Friday, April 8th for $1.00.  Thank you for your support!!

Grade 6 Class 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
We are now back from spring break and history tells us that spring is right around the corner, and although it does not feel like spring is near, we can rest assured that it will come.  With spring almost upon us, the board is focusing our efforts on the last few months of the year before we break for the summer.

We will be looking for a new principal for our school as it was recently announced that Mrs. Enns will be enjoying retirement after this school year.  We have been blessed to have her as a teacher at CTK for so many years and are very thankful for her filing the role as principal over the last 4 and a half years.  We wish her the very best in retirement.

The 60th Anniversary dinner is scheduled for April 20th, if you have not already done so, please order your tickets from the school office by Friday, April 8th.  We would love to see you there, it should be an enjoyable evening for all!

Have you been looking to get involved in the school community, wanting to help share your gifts and talents to support and further the vision, mission and strategic goals of the school?  The Nominating Committee is seeking individuals who are willing to serve on the Board of Directors for a three-year term.  If you are, or you know someone who is interested, please pick up a nomination form from the school office.  The board meets every second Wednesday of the month at 7:00 pm in the Lennox Hall.  Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Board of Directors

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
Hot dog day will be on April 15th. [image: image3.png]


 Tickets are available in the front office, cash only.

Subway fun lunch will be on April 21th.  [image: image4.png]



We are getting excited for the school's 60th Anniversary Dinner on April 20th, as well as for the annual Family Movie Night in the school gym on April 27th.  More details to follow about the movie night.

Congrats to our May 20th Walk-a-Thon slogan contest winner, Kole Guarino in Grade 2.  Our slogan will be "Small Steps, Big Dreams" 
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Donations for the prizes for the draws will be collected later this month (details in a letter to follow soon).  Any businesses donating prizes will be recognized.  A few more volunteers are required to co-ordinate the pizza lunch for the students who collect a minimum of $200 in donations, and to serve refreshments when the children return to school after walking at St. Vital Park (please sign-up on the volunteer portal here: https://secure.rotundasoftware.com/l/web-terminal/login/CTK_Bingo?user=CTK_Bingo).  Walk-a-Thon pledge forms will be distributed in a few weeks.    

PAC has a Facebook Page [image: image7.png]


   If you would like to be a member of this Close Group, please email Lisa Albensi, PAC Co-Chair, at albensi6@gmail.com.  Membership is open to CTK parents/guardians, teachers, and school staff.
CTK Parent Advisory Council
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